


INFORMAL TRANSLATION 
 

 
Panama, October 13, 2016 
DM-2002-2016 
 
Sirs 
Executive Board 
Clean Development Mechanism (CDM) 
E.S.D. 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
Based on decision CDM-3B76-A12-PROC and in my role as Designated National Authority, I request to 
withdraw the CDM registration of project “3237 Barro Blanco Hydroelectric Power Plant Project, effective 
01 November 2016. 
 
This request arises from the fact that when the then called National Authority of Environment(ANAM), 
now the Ministry of Environment (Miambiente), issued the letter of approval on 16 November 2009, the 
Project Design Document(PDD) presented by project “Barro Blanco Hydroelectric Power Plant Project” 
and registered by the CDM Executive Board on 26 January 2011, was elaborated based on the 
Environmental Impact Study approved by resolution DIEORA-IA-322-2008 dated 9 May 2008, without 
taking into account the modification of the said project, subsequently approved by ANAM in resolution 
DIEORA-IA-101-2010 dated 25 January 2010. 
 
It is important to highlight that if the project wishes to be considered again for inclusion in the CDM 
registration, it will have to follow the established procedure in accordance with current regulations. 
 
I take this opportunity to reiterate the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 
Sincerely 
Emilio Sempris 

Designated National Authority 
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